BUDGET COMMITTEE
6th November, 2002

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
1.20 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Boyd, V. Burgoyne, Dawson, Devine, Garrido, Hincks, Hinds and J. Murphy
Councillor S. Miller also attended by invitation

35.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Merry and Lea (Invitee).

36.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd October, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

37.
SERVICE PRESENTATIONS

(a)
Personnel and Performance
The Director of Personnel and Performance gave a presentation on the revenue budget pressures aligned to the support of the Council's pledges.

He detailed existing areas of work carried out by his Directorate, those that had come on stream during the year e.g. Scrutiny and Best Value and those proposed for the future e.g. Procurement.

He then went on to detail:-

· key areas of budget pressures for 2003/04.

· efficiency savings.

· income strategies.

In response to a question concerning the facilities provided at Chaseley Field he indicated that the training function had transferred to Broadwalk and that Occupational Health, Health and Safety and Social Services training would relocate to various premises throughout the City.


(b)
Chief Executive

The Director of Strategy and Regeneration gave a presentation on:-

· The budget position and how it related to the pledges.

· Key service objectives which contributed to the pledges.

· Overall Mainstream Budget.

· How the budget was aligned to the pledges.

· Potential areas of budget pressure - short term.

· Potential areas of budget pressure - long term.


(c)
Corporate Services

The Director of Corporate Services gave a presentation on:-

· Gross Income and Expenditure of his Directorate.

· Meeting the pledges.

· Implementing E-Government.

· Customer Services.

· Partnerships/PFI support.

· Law and Administration Office Systems.

· Strategic Partnerships.

In response to concerns raised by both Councillors Bob Boyd and Val Burgoyne concerning the security of benefits documentation being transferred from outlying officers to the Civic Centre he indicated that scanners were shortly to be installed in libraries which would allow for the electronic transfer of documents.

(d)
Development Services
The Director of Development Services submitted a report which detailed the Directorate's gross budget, income and expenditure and highlight the following key areas of budget pressures for 2003/2004.

· Lack of investment in the highways.

· Achieving income budgets for decriminalised parking enforcement.

· UDP going on deposit.

· Time expired SRB scheme for Eccles Town Centre Management.

· Lack of investment in property maintenance.

· CCTV.

· Quaywatch.

· Effects of partnering and future service delivery.


RESOLVED:
THAT the presentations be noted.

38.
DECRIMINALISATION OF PARKING
The Director of Development Services submitted a report (a) indicating that the anticipated shortfall of income from car parking charges during 2002/03 would be in the region of £200K, (b) how the majority of this amount could be offset by a better than expected return on commercial rents and (c) containing proposals to (i) increase off street car parking charges within the City of Salford, (ii) introduce charges to the Monton off street car park and (iii) increase the payment made by the Council to the parking enforcement contractor CPS by 90p on every fully paid penalty charge notice issued by them, to facilitate the introduction of digital photography to help in disputed cases.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted and the proposals contained therein approved insofar as this Committee is concerned.

39.
REVENUE BUDGET 2002/03: BUDGET MONITORING
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report on the current position relating to budget monitoring for the revenue budget and the implementation of the agreed revenue budget savings for 2002/03.

Members commented that in the comments column of the appendix to the report the wording on the Arts and Leisure savings had changed little from last month and that very little action appeared to be taking place  on some of the matters.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Director of Education and Leisure report at the next meeting of this Committee on the achievement of income from Cleavley Athletic Track.



(3) THAT the Director of Corporate Services pursue with the Chairman of the Standards Committee the question of the implementation date for the increased payment in members’ allowances.



(4) THAT Directors be requested to ensure that their Lead Members are acquainted with the up to date position on savings proposals before they are reported to this Committee.

40.
CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2002/03
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report on the current position regarding the 2002/03 capital programme including:-

· Confirmation of the ability to use Transport Supplementary Grant in full.

· decision of GONW not to grant additional highways SCA.

· slight increase in capital receipts.

· possible increase in the capital receipts from the disposal of the Anchorage.

In response to her question Councillor Val Burgoyne was informed that the Lead Member for Development Services had determined which schemes would be able to proceed as a result of the additional £0.5M allocated to the Highways capital programme.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that the report of the Director of Corporate Services next month detail the proposals contained within "Block 3 - New Starts".
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